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HUERFANO COUNTY GOVERNMENT 

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT  
 

 

 
Date:  June 27, 2023 

To:  Huerfano County Board of County Commissioners 

From:  Carl Young, County Administrator 

Re: Report for the June 27 Regular BOCC Meeting 

Commissioners please accept the following report of accomplishments, updates, and upcoming 

activities. 

 

Walsenburg Law Enforcement Services Contract 

Yesterday afternoon we received a revised version of the one-year Law Enforcement Services 

Contract from the City of Walsenburg.    This document is attached for your review and discussion. 

 

611 Main Gym Project 

I spoke with Bob Martin and we are planning a meeting next week with the contractors to begin 

scheduling the construction and finalizing the plans. 

 

Gardner Public Improvement District Eligibility Survey 

Our engineers for the GPID Water and Sewer system are working on our Drinking Water Revolving 

Fund (DWRF) and Water Pollution Control Revolving Fund (WPCRF) eligibility surveys.  They 

expect to have them complete in the next couple of days and will submit them on June 30th. 

 

Energy Performance Contracting 

McKinstry and San Isabel Electric are pressure washing the Fairgrounds today.  I have been working 

with County Staff to review and approve materials submittals as they are ready.  Work on County 

Buildings will gradually ramp up over the next couple of weeks.  Building permits will be pulled by 

contractors where appropriate. 

 

Waste Transfer Station Chipping 

The Waste Transfer Station has established Thursdays and Saturdays as chipping days. They would 

like to ask the public coming to pick up free wood chips to do so on Tuesdays Wednesdays and 

Fridays when the chipper is not in operation. 

 

Backflow Preventers 

Materials have arrived for the backflow preventers at the Huerfano County Community Center and 

Walsenburg Road and Bridge Shop.  We are working with Rhino Plumbing to complete that work.  

A purchase order for the Law Enforcement Center should be in your next regular meeting packet. 

 

Fireworks 

We are looking forward to putting on the Fireworks show at Lathrop State Park on July 4th.  County 

staff, led by Ryan Sablich and Lester Berry, are working with the Park, Golf Course, and Hospital to 

put on this event. 


